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Metropolitan Hilarion meets with Great Britain’s
ambassador to Russia

On October 11, 2016, Metropolitan Hilarion of Volokolamsk, head of the Moscow Patriarchate’s
department for external church relations (DECR), met with Great Britain’s ambassador to Russia Dr. 
Laurie Bristow. Participating in the meeting from the side of the British diplomatic mission was the first
secretary Jonathan Evans. From the DECR side there was Archpriest Sergiy Zvonarev, secretary for the
far abroad.

Metropolitan Hilarion warmly welcomed the high-ranking diplomat to the synodal department.

They discussed various matters concerning the forthcoming pastoral visit of His Holiness Patriarch Kirill
of Moscow and All Russia to Great Britain to take place from October 15 to 18, 2016. The visit is
devoted to the 300th anniversary of the Russian Orthodox Church’s presence in the British islands.
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